TOWN OF MILLVILLE, MA
TRUSTEES OF VETERANS MEMORIAL PARK
Meeting Minutes: Friday October 29, 2021

Meeting Time is 1000 AM at the Chestnut Hill Community Hall

The meeting was held at the Chestnut Hill Community Hall with J. Hadley, B. Dakari, N. Gamache, N. Thuot, and Elaine
Ethier present.

The meeting was called to order at 1004 AM by Chairman Hadley.
The Minutes for September 24, 2021 was accepted on a motion and second by Thuot/Dakai. All in favor

Treasurer’s report: N. Thuot reports a balance of $1000.00 in the Trustee's maintenance Account. The report was
accepted as presented on a motion and second by Dakai/ Ethier. All in favor,

New Business: Hadley stated that he would put up the flags and medallions honoring all branches of service for Veterans
Day.

The Trustees discussed Christmas Tree lighting and visit from Santa and felt that due to the ongoing questions
surrounding Covid that a Santa Visit at the Fire Station would not be appropriate again this year. The Tree lighting will
happen on Tuesday December 7, 2021 at 6 PM. Ethier will email MES to inform the Secretary to the Superintendent of
this decision. Dakai will post on social Media of the Tree Lighting time and date.

Old Business: Dakai reported on the solar lighting for the wooden sign at the park. He can order one for $50.00. Thuot
made a motion to purchase the light, second by Gamarche, all in favor.

Hadley reported on the colorful faux hanging basket plants for the gazebo which will be put out during the spring and
summer months. Each basket will cost approximately $50.00 and seven are needed. He will try to find a local supplier.

Ethier reported on the Christmas faux wreaths for the lamp posts, a 15-inch boxwood would cast $10.00/ea. Red bows
will be purchased to attach to the wreaths. Dakai made a motion for Ethier to purchase wreaths and bows, second by
Gamache, all in favor.

The two plagues honoring the names of those who served in WW 2 while working at the US Rubber and the Felting Mills.
The Trustees will work with the Millville Historical Commission, the Museum of Woonsocket and the Museum of Work and
Culture on displaying the plaques. The plaques will remain at Hadley home for safe keeping until a favorable outcome
has been reached. Dakai and Ether will visit both Museums to gather more information and report back to the Board.

The meeting was adjourned at 1101 AM on a Thuot/Gamache motion and second. All in favor.

The next regular meeting date is November 19, 2021 at 10 AM

Submitted by Elaine A Ethier; Secretary, Trustees Veterans Memorial Park




